



Meeting summons for
Wednesday 3rd of October 2018,
16.15 o'clock, in room FV139

Fysisk fagutvalg

Members

Astrid, Even Tobias, Ivar, Johannes, Edvarda, Fredrik, Jan, Jonas, Abdullah,
Oskar, Bror, Oline, Håkon Olav, Marianna, Frøya

- **Møtt:** Astrid, Even Tobias, Ivar, Johannes, Edvarda, Fredrik, Jan, Oskar, Bror, Oline, Håkon Olav, Marianna, Frøya
- **Ikke møtt:** Abdullah and Jonas
- **Meldt frafall:** Jonas

1 GAD (Approvement of meeting program)

Approved

2 Photograph of the student union

Done

3 GAR (Approvement of referent)

Approved

4 Summary of activity

- Short recap around the table of what we have done since last time.

5 Voting

- Voted in Jonas Sæle Refsholt as Realkarriere representative
- Voted in Eivind Brastad Dammen on ELITE as program representative.

6 Mail / Email

6.1 Teaching seminar 11th of October

- We have four places. Ivar, Johannes, Astrid and Cecilie have signed up for the whole or parts of the day.
- Ivar can not attend, we have a free place.
- Johannes can only be there the first half of the seminar.
- Håkon Olav can go as well.

6.2 Vetle Wegner Ingeberg

- Would like to stop being responsible for FFU's bank account.
- Ivar will send info from DNB to Even Tobias for information on how to change the responsibility.

6.3 Bokskap

- Espen Murtnes wants us to inform the students that they have to move to the lockers outside termstua so that they can tidy and throw out old lockers. And if we could make arrangements so that everyone marks their lockers with name and email. Send study wide email including information about the removal of lockers, with the deadline. Post on facebook. Posters on the FFU board.
- Does the students need lockers? Yes, student need lockers.
- How should we promote the fact that we have lockers, so that people know.
- Everyone have to move out by the end of the month. And yes everyone should write name and email on the locker.
- Ask for specific date from Espen Murtnes for arrival of the new lockers, so we do not throw them out before this.

7 Meetings

7.1 MNSU

Not much related to us. One special meeting where they elected the MAT-NAT lecturer of the year. Can not reveal information.

7.2 RealKarriere

They asked if more students would like to join them, only one student representative there. They need some help only on the career-day, help with practical things, not attend meetings.

The career day is on the 10.th of February.

No one from FFU wanted to volunteer.

7.3 make

Two meetings.

One before the discussion event, not relevant for us.

One meeting after discussing how it went. Not relevant for us either.

7.4 Hearing about new strategy for 2030 for MN faculty

Whole new strategy! New projects for the next 10 years.

They want to make a sustainability center in the old chemistry building when they move to the life-science building. They said the students need to be a big part.

UiO is **almost** one of the best university in Europe, so the main goal of the strategy is to become one. To do this they will focus on good education and try be innovative.

Want to be apart of an international network, so when you enter the university of Oslo, you also enter many other universities in Europe. Like an exchange program, but much easier for the students since it's less bureaucracy.

7.5 Faculty meeting

Even Tobias went to the meeting, and he is not here.

7.6 FFU meetings

Astrid will make a doodle and then we will decide. Link to doodle: <https://doodle.com/poll/bkcekzzq9py2a2me>

8 Events

8.1 Cabin trip (FYS1120)

- Abdullah is not here.
- Cabin trip 27-28. October
- Which cabin? The one that has already been booked. All other cabins for all other dates have been booked.
- Promotion plan. We have to promote very soon. Midterms next week. Post in facebook, make an event. Make *nett-skjema*. Send email to everyone taking the course. Ask Anders Malthe-Sørensen to post information on the lecture page. Promote in next elmag lecture (after midterms).
- How many possible spots? Abdullah knows. Has never become full.
- Who from FFU want to attend (either as student to learn, or as help (group-teacher or kitchen))? Frøya, Ivar, Edvarda, Håkon Olav, Jan
- We need to some be in charge of the food
- Invite lecturer
- Invite Henrik Oppen to make a nature-walk
- Astrid thinks we can spend a lot of money, prize to join is 100kr
- We need to distribute responsibility:
Fredrik has the nettskjema, and will change that to make the new nettskjema!
Edvarda makes a facebook event! Can look at old facebook events for inspiration.
Astrid is in charge of sending the email to the students taking the course.
This week we need to make nettskjema, make facebook event, post it on the facebook group of physics student, send email to the people taking the course.
Talk inside of the waffle comittee which days fit the best (on slack).

8.2 Exam workshop

- Haakon Olav attended. We are responsible for 5 courses ((Tuesday IN1900 and AST200), (Wednesday MAT1120), (Thursday FYS1120 and MATINF1100), 20-22. November)
- Other student unions are fixing pizza, we are buying soda.

- Some of us should find students who can hold the exam workshop. Not lecturer or group teacher, since they have insider information. Better with a student who have taken the course and received a good grade. Find a person to hold the workshop, and do it quickly!
- Ingrid did a good job with mat1120 could re-invite her (she may be a PhD student somewhere else).
- Magnus Holm IN1900
- Ask some of the people who had the summer job this summer in astronomy (Gabriel, Nils, Johan).
- New meeting monday 26. October.
- Give the lecturer gift cards, ask the institute for money?
- Also book a room!

8.3 Fysikk i Origo

Fys-for has had some trouble. Everyone who have been invited to lecture has said no. We can postpone it and let fysfor take the first one. Or FFU take the October presentation?

Let Fysfor take the first presentation. We wait until November.

8.4 Integral competition

No reply from the mathematics student union...

Astrid know some people in the mathematics student union, she will ask them personally.

What do we do if they say no? Do it on our own?

8.5 Discussion group in physics

- Would anyone like to set up a discussion group? Paid work!
- Next one would be in the midterm week (?!?!?), or the week after that.
- The paid work includes you having to make people discuss. Very open position. You get paid (1000kr) for being part of arranging discussion group.
- You do not need a bachelor in physics to take the job
- Jan wants to help!
- Edvarda might want to help!

- We should have two people
- Very well paid, basically 500kr an hour, according to Oline

8.6 TEDxCERN

TEDxCERN event 20. november, lots of scientist and physicists will come and talk about topics, the subject will be *the elephant in the room*. The event is happening in Geneva. They are encouraging people to webcast event. They send us link of event in HD and technical support.

Oline thinks it is great.

It is the same day as the exam workshop. From 14:00 to 18:30.

Johannes is in charge of the event. Oline wants to help as well!

Astrid will write it on the calander.

9 Knask

- Ivar brought snacks.
Approved and appreciated.

10 Evt

10.1 Slack and drive access, and study place

- Everyone has access to Slack and study place
- Jonas wants a study place
- Astrid will post the link to the drive in the facebook group so everyone has access.

10.2 Coffee Monday

Should we continue?

People nod. We say yes.

Astrid can make a list.

We start after the mid-term week.

Astrid will post the list on facebook and slack, and you see on the list when it's your turn to make coffee. We order the group so that we have one person in each group who knows how to make coffee.

Oline can make a video instruction manual on how to make coffee and post it one the drive.

Instituttstyremøte will discuss the coffee machine in Origo perminantly.

Oline will write it on the calender.

10.3 Dugnad in the office

Adnan will make space for a grill in the room for fys-for. Will take some time. When he is done with that, we can carry the grill down there. It should not be too difficult, we can roll it to the elevator and take it down. We might have to clean a bit in the room.

AStid will prepare for Dugnad. It will not happen during the exam period, it's an *overskuddsprosjekt* for when we have the time to do it.

Wo do this when Adnan is ready.

10.4 Calendar

Astrid has a calendar, outside where the posters hang. We can write on the Calendar events etc.

10.5 Dinner or quiz?

Have a social event. Maybe a dinner at Astrid's house, play board games and hang out. Go to RF quiz. Hang out at the physics building.

People are positive

We do this after midterm week. Astrid will send out a doodle to check which days work.

Astrid proposes Sunday the 14. of October.